Summary of Work Group 4

TIGER Leadership Development Work Group #4 was charged with identifying nursing leadership development specifically as it relates to informatics competencies. At the initial TIGER Summit, one of the important activities identified to move the nursing discipline is to empower nurse leaders to effectively practice in this electronic era. Data from this survey will provide background data for developing programs aimed towards enhancing a leader’s ability to promote technology in their respective areas of practice. 
Methodology for the development of this survey was initiated with a review of AONE’s statement on guiding principles for the nurse executive in the acquisition and implementation of information systems, and AONE’s 2006 Technology Committee Survey.  This survey queried information on IT priorities, barriers, and reporting structures and education/comfort with information technologies emerged as a repeated theme which inhibits adopting and utilizing technology. This theme was consistent across not only this survey it was consistent with other literature and experiences of workgroup members. Thus a comfort and knowledge gap can be interpreted as a potential impediment for the nursing discipline moving forward in an electronic era. Leaders need to possess the knowledge, skills, and attitudes for moving technologies forward into their practice or educational settings. 
After reviewing current state the workgroup decided to utilize a survey framework from the TIGER competency group for querying on indicators for potential development opportunities. The indicators developed included questions to appraise knowledge of basic computer/technology competencies, communication strategies, project management, and change management. These areas and indicators aim at obtaining a glimpse of potential targeted program development areas for leaders. The next step was piloting and refining the tool. 
The goal of piloting was to refine the number of items queried so the end product would be a succinct yet manageable tool. Leaders who piloted the tool were expressedly given the instruction to provide feedback on the items queried (the  question provides information on the indicator) on the tool and length of tool (the question illustrates knowledge/comfort, or can the question be combined with another question or dropped). Several pilot distributions occurred: one pilot group consisted of group of chief nurse executives/nurse administrators/directors from two Midwest Medical Academic Centers, a second pilot group consisted of a group of state AONE members, and the third group consisted of AONE’s technology committee.  Based on the feedback received, the tool seems ready for distribution; and our current focus consists of working closely with AONE’s technology group to work towards any partnering opportunities for distribution of the survey.  
